

The Committee met on 6 August to consider a Call In relating to the nominations made by the Executive as Representatives to Outside Bodies.

We welcomed the attendance of three members of the Executive, including the Council Leader, and a wide ranging airing of issues relating to the process of nomination followed.

It was agreed following a vote to refer the matter back to the Executive. It was suggested that this would allow for reconsideration in order that the best skills and talents possessed by all Members could be utilised in the nomination of representatives on outside bodies, and that dialogue may be conducted with Group Leaders.

Our next scheduled meeting on 26 August had at its centre an initial examination of the Housing Strategy. 

Members were particularly concerned that the final document fully reflected the important and continuing role for the City Council in housing matters. Amongst the issues considered in detail were the developments within hostel provision, the capacity of the City Council to deal with the range of housing related matters within its remit and the intentions of the Council with regard to receipts received through Right to Buy purchases.

A separate report on the issues of homelessness and hostel provision was requested and will be submitted to the Committee in due course.

Another major item at our meeting in August was the continuing discussions regarding Talkin Tarn. The Committee received an update on developments and was assured by the Portfolio Holder that the negotiations with the County Council had led to the best possible deal for the City Council. The Committee looks forward to the opportunity for a more detailed examination of the proposed Business Plan at a Special Meeting next month.

Finally I would highlight the consideration given to the Race Equality Scheme. This meets our statutory requirements, but will also hopefully lead to the Council taking a proactive and leading role in promoting equal opportunities and good race relations as part of a wider Diversity Policy.

Councillor Michael Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee

14 September 2004
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